Research on the Eastern Grey Kangaroo in the ACT

For someone without a scientific background, the talk by Don Fletcher and Claire Wimpenny from Parks, Conservation and Lands (PCL) on their research into local kangaroos was a real eye opener. The latest talk in FoMM’s “Hilltop to Backfence” lecture series showed the meticulous detail required in scientific research and the need for committed volunteers to help gather data.

The first population dynamics study of kangaroos in the temperate zone, and the first focussed on eastern grey kangaroos, is nearly complete.  It is a partnership with the Institute for Applied Ecology at the University of Canberra.  On three study sites, the pasture growth and kangaroo population growth were measured repeatedly, as well as the weather, and kangaroo eating rates.  More than 200 volunteers helped Dr Fletcher complete 37 surveys of kangaroo density, twelve sets of pasture measurements at 434 locations, two sets of grazedowns to measure kangaroo eating rates, and so on.  He summarised the results in an ecological model of kangaroos and vegetation which can be used to test management proposals, such as calls for culling, to see whether they would work.  

The model also confirms what Waltraud emphasised, that kangaroo populations can have major effects on the ground-layer vegetation in the local climate.  This is different to inland kangaroo populations which have been modelled previously.

Don showed photos of areas grazed heavily and less heavily by eastern grey kangaroos where the endangered grassland earless dragon has been monitored since 1995.  The population of dragons has plummeted on the heavily grazed site.  

Claire Wimpenny introduced us to the ongoing research to develop a bait-delivered contraceptive vaccine for eastern grey kangaroos.  This is a partnership with the University of Newcastle. Claire and co-workers have tagged 130 female eastern grey kangaroos on several local sites to test different ways of administering the vaccine, and different flavours of kangaroo pellets. The vaccine causes the eggs of the kangaroo to become non-receptive to the sperm, for a few years. However, she thought it would take some time before it could be applied on a large scale.

Claire also outlined plans to put GPS collars on 24 urban kangaroos from June 2008 to June 2010, probably including some of our Hackett-Majura kangaroos. This is to collect basic information about urban kangaroos which may assist either future control programs (eg fertility control) or other work to reduce motor vehicle accident rates. If you see a dead kangaroo with a collar, please contact Don or Claire. The collars will contain valuable information. Contact details are Claire.Wimpenny@ACT.gov.au 62072116, and Don.Fletcher@ACT.gov.au 62072104.
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